## **News Release**

## FOR INMEDIATE RELEASE

January 21th, 2018

## Peñalver Clinic Announces the New Elected Executive Board of Trustees

(Miami, FL) January 21<sup>th</sup>, 2018. Consistent with the strong governance of any effective non-profit organization, the Board of Trustees of Dr. Rafael A. Penalver Clinic is comprised of talented and dedicated men and women who take their stewardship of our center very seriously. At our Annual meeting this year, the Board elected among it is members to serve as Executive Cabinet and Corporate Officers for the term of Jan-Dec, 2018.

The Peñalver Clinic is proud to announce the new elected Executive Board for the fiscal year 2018. Election occurred during the scheduled meeting this past January 18<sup>th</sup>, 2018.

The new Executive Cabinet goes as follow:

- Mr. Jose Hernandez, Chairperson
- · Mr. Alfred Andreu, Vice-Chair
- Mr. Fernando Arencibia, Treasurer
- Mr. Luis C. Morse, Secretary

The Clinic's services and impact in the community is vital to the County safety net, providing access to primary and specialty care to community residents with affordability, dignity and respect. The level of dedication and commitment displayed by members of the Board of Trustees is commendable, and we all should be proud of their services. The clinic, a non-profit Florida corporation, tax exempt under Section 501c (3 )was inaugurated on April 28, 1996 and been serving the community since. The Clinic looks forward to its future opportunities with great confidence as our partnership with the Miami Dade Health Department and the Jackson Health System a takes strong root. Mr. Boris Alvarez, Executive Director of the Clinic states, "We will continue to work diligently toward meeting the needs of our community, while preserving the Clinic's Mission."

###

For more information, complete list of Board of Trustees or volunteer opportunities, please contact: Mr. Boris Alvarez, Executive Director of the Dr. Peñalver Clinic, balvarez@drpenalverclinic.org